SACRAMENTO-PLACERVILLE TRANSPORTATION
CORRIDOR JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

NATURAL TRAIL PROJECT
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

NOTICE is hereby given that the Sacramento — Placerville Transportation Corridor Joint Powers
Authority (SPTC-JPA), State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the
project described below.
TITLE: SPTC-JPA Natural Trail Project
LOCATION: The Proposed Project is located within the SPTC JPA railroad corridor from milepost
116.4, within the Folsom City limits at Iron Point Road and Placerville Road in Sacramento County,
southeast to milepost 119.4 at the Sacramento County Line.
GENERAL DESCRIPTION: Implementation of the Proposed Project would result in the development
of an approximately three-mile natural trail segment beginning in the City of Folsom and
extending south to the Sacramento/El Dorado County line. The proposed Natural Trail would
accommodate mountain bikers, pedestrians, and equestrian users. The proposed Natural Trail
alignment would generally follow the existing informal trail and would be constructed as an
unpaved trail surfaced with compacted earth or decomposed granite, uniformly graded and free
of obstructions, generally ranging from three to four feet in width with two to three feet clearance
on either side.
REVIEW: The public review and comment period will extend for 30 calendar days in accordance
with CEQA Guidelines Section 15105, starting September 11, 2015 and ending October 12, 2015.
The initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) is available for the public review at the
following locations:

e Folsom Public Library — Georgia Murray Building -411 Stafford Street, Folsom, CA 95630

e Sacramento County Department of Community Development — 827 7' Street,

Room 225, Sacramento, CA 95814

e Rancho Cordova Community Library, 95845 Folsom Boulevard, Sacramento 95827

e El Dorado County Public Library — 2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA 95667

e Sacramento Placerville Transportation Corridor —JPA 1329 Howe Ave, Suite 110,

Sacramento, CA 95826

The IS/MND can also be viewed and/or downloaded at the website via the following:
http://www.sptc-ipa.org. Comments during the review period regarding the Mitigated Negative
Declaration should be directed to:

John C Segerdell
Chief Executive Officer
Sacramento - Placerville Transportation Corridor Joint Powers Authority
1329 Howe Ave, Suite 110
Sacramento, CA 95825

Comments may also be submitted electronically to jsegerdell@pghwong.com. The Board of
Directors is anticipated to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration on November 2, 2015.




